WMAS Council 
Minutes of Meeting held Tuesday 12th January 2016 

Archery GB, Lilleshall

Present: 
 Geoff Thomas (Chair) Mike Vick (Treasurer) Geoff Beston (Secretary) Chris Evans (Warks Rep) Tony Alston (Guest) Paul Nelms (Shropshire Rep) Sue Richards (JLO) Tony Goad (Staffs Rep) Penny Neaverson (Worcs Rep) Ellen Beston (Warks Rep)

1.
Apologies: 
Jonathan Walton (Shrops) Marc & Leslie Grady (Here) Tara McKinnon (Staffs) Maxine Palmer (Worcs)

We were joined at the meeting by Tony Alston, who attended to talk about the regional coaching co-ordinators role.  Tony gave us a quick summary of his involvement with coaching and coaching matters.  He had some questions about expectations of the role and the council and was present to answer any questions that council members may wish to ask.  Having given a summary, Tony was invited to remain in the meeting to see how the council worked.
2.
AOB:
 Items for discussion at the end of the meeting were put forward by GT, TA, PN and MV

3.
Minutes of previous meeting(s):   The minutes of both the ‘special’ meeting held on the 3rd October  and the following ‘usual’ council meeting were proposed by PN as being a true record of events and seconded by MV.    All agreed and signed off by chair GT.

4.
Matters arising:  All council members to be reminded that their reports should be submitted to the secretary well before the meeting so that they can be circulated with the agenda, previous meeting minutes etc so that where possible they can have been read by other council members prior to the meeting.
There had been one comment about the reducing of information available on the website and also about the delay in getting minutes of the meeting out to the county secretaries etc.  

It was agreed that the minutes will be circulated to the county secretaries as soon as they are written up, with the understanding that they have not been accepted and signed off as a true record of the meeting and some changes might occur.  They will also be added to the website so that they are available to all that wish to see them.

ACTION: Changes to website to accommodate minutes.  Email to reps etc to remind them of need to submit reports prior to meeting. (GB)
The possible coach training session being explored by Robin Hall had not gone ahead due to a lack of numbers.

GT also mentioned the stakes used to hold the bosses in place for the regional intercounty and had brought a selection of them to the meeting which he intended to leave at Lilleshall for the attention of Mr F Collier so he could see what the issue was.

5.
Correspondence:
a.
Confirmation of field booking for 2016 regional intercounty shoot for the 25th September   2016.

b.
Request for organiser for above from Staffs, but not available until after AGM in March

c.
Level 1 course in Warks      March/April May and June

d.
Training centres at Redhill and Meriden

e.
County coach course winter 2016.  Places available

f.
Level 1 grant application       Kathryn Fletcher 

g.
Confirmation of AGM booking for the 8th March at Wythall

h.
Renewal details from Croesoswallt

i.
WA18m Evesham Archery Club 13th November 2016

There was a short discussion over (d) the training centres as to how they had been arranged and who was responsible for the coaches, organising etc  it was felt that much of the work/arrangements had been done with little or no consultation with the counties or region and that although proving popular, which was very good to see, there could have been more information circulated from Archery GB in advance.

6. 
Treasurers Report:  (Details attached Appendix 1)    The treasurer was present to run through his report that showed an overall loss to the year of £100.  There were expenses new to the year in relation to the judges, the junior Intercounties and the return match against EMAS.  Having examined the figures and trends the treasure was recommending that the affiliation fees remain unchanged for 2016. 
7.
County Reports:  County reps were reminded that their reports should be submitted to the secretary prior to the meeting so that they could be circulated at the time the previous minutes are sent out so that the other council members have a chance to read them prior to the meeting.  We are also looking to deliver reports that are informing the council and regional members of things that are happening, especially where there are still vacancies for shoots, coaching courses etc.  Issues that have been introduced into a county that are felt to be working well can also be reported on so that other counties can look to see if they wish to adopt a similar idea.

In future the secretary will ask reps for reports and provide a deadline for submission. The previous meetings minutes, agenda and county reports can then all be sent out together.

7a.
Herefordshire:   No report received
b.
Shropshire:   See attached (Appendix 2)
c.
Staffordshire:  Short verbal report presented to meeting including brief details of the training centres that had started in Staffs and also the Bucks & Bounty shoot for the 30th April/1st May 2016
e.
Warwickshire:   See report attached   (Appendix 3)
d.
Worcestershire:  See report attached   (Appendix 4)
8.
JLO:  See report attached   (Appendix 5)
9.
RCO:  Currently vacant

10.
EAF:  The treasurer reported that the request had been received from the EAF for the donation we usually make.  Questions were raised as to why there was no update from the EAF and that really with them asking the region for money they should give us an update on how it is being spent, why they need it etc.  MV stated that he did receive reports etc and that he would forward them to the secretary to be added to the minute circulation.
11.
AOB:  MV commented on the decision made at the last meeting to look at dealing with coaching issues in the same manner as the judges.  The council remain happy to provide an annual amount to the judges and coaches and they can manage that fund themselves.  Clearly everything has to be audited but the principles would be the same for the coaches as it is the judges.  It would be nice if the events etc could be run on a cost neutral basis but there are occasions when this is not possible and that is accepted and understood.  The judges for the current financial year spent £500 from their budget of £3,000 and so topping it back up to the £3,000 is not an issue. If in the coming year the amount spent is more then it will be viewed in a similar manner.

PN asked if the EMAS match would take place against WMAS at the intercounty shoot again this year.  There were no plans to change it and so the answer to that would be a yes.  She asked that Staffs as the organisers this year should be informed of that at the earliest opportunity.

GT raised the issue of Archery GB thinking about removing the subsidy to junior and university clubs and treating them as ordinary clubs without the option of paying as an ‘en block’ club.  All agreed that this would have a detrimental effect on young people coming into the sport and if it appears on the AGM agenda then members should make sure their views are known.

TA asked about the selection process for the RCO. There was no one present at the meeting that could give the definitive answer as to how the process is conducted but the belief was that the regions coaches were responsible for the selection.  

ACTION: GB to circulate to CCO’s and county secretaries for views.
APPENDIX: 1
Treasurer’s Report to Council Meeting 12th January 2016
Financial Report
Our financial position at 12/1/16 :- 
Deposit Account

£  20,361.71

Current Account

£    8,277.74




TOTAL
£  28,639.45
Affiliated Membership for 2015/16 (12th January  2016) 

	
	Clubs
	Members
	2014/15
	

	Senior Clubs
	54
	2,059
	1,778
	

	Junior Individual Members
	
	31
	24
	

	Junior Clubs
	47
	562
	563
	

	University Clubs
	4
	68
	221
	

	Disabled Clubs
	3
	20
	0
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	108
	2,740
	2,232
	

	
	
	
	
	


Summary of Income/Expenditure
	INCOME:
	£
	£
	£

	
	2015/16 Affiliation Fees
	
	7,379.00 
	

	
	2014/15 Affiliation Fees
	
	1,610.10 
	

	
	Interest Received
	
	20.35
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	9,009.45 
	9,009.45 

	
	
	
	
	

	EXPENDITURE:
	
	
	

	Officers
	
	
	

	
	Honoraria
	75.00
	
	

	
	Postage and Telephone
	43.13
	
	

	
	Travel Allowances
	458.80
	
	

	
	Expenses - Stationery etc.
	12.49
	
	

	
	Audit Fee
	
	
	

	Donations
	
	
	

	
	Donations - Grant/Gift
	500.00
	
	

	
	Sponsorship - Archers
	1,050.00
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	English Archery Federation
	945.00
	
	

	Judges
	
	
	

	
	Judge Account
	3,000.00
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	Senior Regional Inter-County Match 
	1,644.99
	
	

	
	Junior Regional Inter-County Match 
	315.43
	
	

	
	Shoot Fees (WMAS v EMAS Challenge)
	231.00
	
	

	
	Travel (WMAS v EMAS Challenge)
	221.10
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	Coaching Grants
	
	
	

	
	Coaching Grants - Level 1
	390.00
	
	

	
	Coaching Grants - Level 2
	75.00
	
	

	
	Coaching Grants - Level 3
	100.00
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	Room Hire
	20.00
	
	

	
	WMAS Website
	50.00
	
	

	
	Medals/Trophies - repair/replacement
	1,751.88
	
	

	
	New WMAS Die
	300.00
	
	

	
	
	11,183.82 
	
	

	
	
	
	
	-11,183.82 

	
	
	
	
	-2,174.37 

	West Midlands Championships - Cost of Medals:
	
	
	

	
	Stock at 1 January 2015
	257 
	791.56 
	

	NEW
	WMAS Badges
	543
	1715.88
	

	ADJ
	RIC  2014 Returned (3 Blue)
	3
	9.24
	

	
	
	803 
	2,516.68 
	2,516.68 

	
	
	
	
	

	Indoor:
	
	
	

	
	Junior
	15
	46.20
	

	
	Senior
	23
	70.84
	

	Outdoor:  
	
	
	

	
	Novices
	45
	138.60
	

	
	Senior
	9
	27.72
	

	
	Flight
	36
	110.88
	

	
	Junior
	18
	55.44
	

	
	Inter-regional (Junior)
	11
	33.88
	

	
	Inter-regional
	12
	36.96
	

	
	
	169
	520.52
	-520.52 

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	Stock at 31 December 2015
	634 
	1,996.16 
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	SURPLUS (LOSS) OF INCOME OVER EXPENDITURE
	
	
	-2694.89 


	
	
	
	
	


Judges Account 
Included for completeness

	
	
	AMOUNT
	
	
	

	DATE
	TRANSACTION
	Credit
	Debit
	CA/CH
	
	BALANCE

	17/08/2015
	Opening Transfer
	3,000.00
	
	
	
	3000.00

	07/10/2015
	Staples stationery for Conference
	
	32.47
	DC
	
	2967.53

	07/11/2015
	Conference Exps
	
	
	
	
	2967.53

	
	T Goad
	
	3.96
	ch 001
	
	2963.57

	
	A Rides
	
	9.24
	ch002
	
	2954.33

	
	R Evans Catering
	
	80.00
	ch003
	
	2874.33

	
	S Nelms
	
	15.18
	BACS
	
	2859.15

	
	A Leadbetter
	
	9.10
	BACS
	
	2850.05

	
	L Mason
	
	9.90
	BACS
	
	2840.15

	
	C Platon
	
	25.08
	BACS
	
	2815.07

	
	A Stanford
	
	26.04
	BACS
	
	2789.03

	
	A Stanford C to C
	
	100.00
	BACS
	
	2689.03

	
	Victoria Duncan
	
	10.00
	BACS
	
	2679.03

	
	Jo Orbell
	
	4.75
	BACS
	
	2674.28

	
	S Richards
	
	26.73
	BACS
	
	2647.55

	
	C Evans
	
	15.84
	BACS
	
	2631.71

	
	A Doughty
	
	2.44
	
	
	2629.27

	
	Donation A Doughty
	2.44
	
	
	2.44
	         2631.71

	
	From EMAS attendees
	40.00
	
	
	40.00
	2671.71

	
	Cannock hire & coffee
	
	97.60
	BACS
	
	2574.11

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	TOTALS
	3,042.44
	468.33
	
	
	2574.11


The details above show that for the Year to 31st December 2015 the Society made an overall loss of £120.78 
(Main Account loss £2694.89, less Judge Account Balance £2574.11)

The society has no outstanding financial commitments and therefore, subject to Audit, I shall be able to report this small loss to the Annual General Meeting in March.

There were some significant (Financial) events in the year

1. Creation of a separate Account giving our Judges additional freedom to organise and fund their activities to ensure that they satisfy the latest criteria as required by ArcheryGB (and World Archery) with regard to their Development.  
The success of this venture leads me to believe that delegated funds may be a way forward for our Coaches, and their development, subject to the appointment of a Regional Coaching Co-ordinator
2. The replenishment and updating of the WMAS “3 Arrow” badge stock, cost £2,025.92 this included £300.00 for the creation of a new die
The wording on the badge was changed from West Midlands Archery Association to “West Midlands Archery Society”
3. The “away match” against East Midlands Archery Society, cost £452.10
 This compares with the (additional) cost of the home match in 2014 of £210, held as part of the Regional Inter Counties.
We will, of course, continue to support all our members to the best of our ability.  

Based on the foregoing information, at this time, I am minded to recommend to the Annual General Meeting in March that we continue to hold our Affiliation Fees at their current level for yet another year

APPENDIX 2:   SHROPSHIRE
Despite the seasonal drop in membership, following the annual renewals in October, the number of archers in the county remains very healthy. Clubs are reporting a strong interest in beginners’ classes with a strong uptake of people upon completion of courses.

Dates for the county’s annual inter-club ‘Architectural Heritage’ shoots are mostly finalised, with just the odd one or two to confirm.

Bowbrook archers will again be organising the archery competition for this years ‘Wenlock Olympian Games’. Due to the closure of the Ironbridge Power Station, and the unavailability of the power stations sports ground, this years competition is scheduled to be held in Attingham Park, Shropshire.

There are plans afoot to run a ‘Level 1’ coaching course. Although not yet fully confirmed it is understood that the course will commence around April time.

The county junior coaching initiative, which started last year, continues to flourish and demand for space is high. Regular sessions are held on the first Saturday of the month.

Shropshire Archery Society has a new website. The old site was tired and needed refreshing, it was also difficult to upload items; this was due in part to the former webmaster moving away. The new site has been designed to allow easier accessibility, giving clubs the ability to refresh and maintain their own information.

Following the positive response from the release of the inaugural quarterly county newsletter a second was released in December. This also has received a warm reception.

APPENDIX 3:  WARKS
There was a level 1 coaching course planned for this spring/early summer, details on the Warks website with dates and costs etc

The Novices and Midlands county shoots were also coming up in the next quarter, again details were available on the regional website or direct to Leamingtons site, please encourage your archers to have a look at the details and enter.

As mentioned in the correspondence, Meriden would soon take over from Redhill to run the outdoor training part of the new training centres.  The indoor has proved popular and so it is expected that the outdoor should also be as popular.
APPENDIX 4:
WORCS
Upcoming tournaments:-

Droitwich combined Fita – 17th Jan – full

WFCA Portsmouth – 14th Feb – limited spaces

CWAA and WMAS Indoor Championships at Evesham on 6th March to include Handicap Improvement awards for CWAA archers

County Trials – 10th March – held at WFCA (Arley) by invitation only

3 Corners Match – 24th April

Worcs/Gloucs Match – 8th May

WMAS and CWAA Junior Champs – 11th September

Junior Inter-County Match – 17th September – this year RS

Coaching:-

20th Feb at Claines – 3 hour session on recurve bow set up for Droitwich coaches and Droitwich archers (due to their not being able to shoot at their indoor range because of school exams).

ATC at Redhill (Meriden from April) – 1st ATC set up in the Country is working extremely well with most sessions now full.  Run by Phillipa Lowe from Meriden with support from Harry and other GB coaches.  Athletes being coached in technique, goal setting and tournament execution.  Coaches are also being encouraged to attend so they can learn the latest coaching techniques.

Reported at CWAA AGM on 23.11.15 by County Coaching Officer- 71% of Level 1s fail to renew and the biggest gap nationally is at level 2 but there is also a requirement to continue to train senior coaches.

Continued problems with trying to organise a match with Leicester so this has been dropped from the calendar and the date used for the Junior Inter-Counties above.

The CPD renewals matrix has been updated and can be found on the Worcestershire County website 

http:www.worcestershirearchery.co.uk/html/documents/cpd_matrix.pdf

APPENDIX 5:  JUDGES
Regional conference was successful. Well attended by wmas judges, only 3 did not come, so 15 attended and eight other judges mostly from EMAS. Not counting the 2 not in the country at present all of our senior judges got involved in taking sessions and helping to organise the conference. Having it in Cannock kept the travel costs down as it was local to many of the judges. It cost under £400 to run once the £40 from the visiting judges was allowed for.

Regional reaccreditation exam was well done by almost all of our Regional judges. Only one has to do a resit.

Our judges are well represented in the National tournaments next year. Plus I am DOS for the European Outdoor at Nottingham and a judge at the European 3D in Slovenia.

Judges are currently completing their J15 reports of shooting activity last year and will get £50 towards consumable expenses provided that they have supported the region for at least 6 days. This could be £1000 of budget used up.

Andrew Stanford moved from candidate to county so he has had his £100 towards equipment etc paid.

Susan Richards

JLO
1

